
 

 

Senate Committee Meeting October 31, 2019 
 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER at 9:40 PM  
 

II. ROLL CALL 
Present: Siddharth Valecha, Bronte Kuehnis, Brittney Golez, Angelica de Leon, Karen 
Parada, Jocelyn Baldon, Justin Mercado, Freshta Sharifi, Zaira Perez, Dessiree Cuevas, 
Ashley Depappa 
 
Absent: Daisy Padilla 
 
Late: Patricia Regalado, Petr Chudinov  
 

III. ACTION ITEM - Approval of the Agenda 

!!!



 

 

workshop week by every department in the school. We still have to set up more meetings to 



 

 

to get information about homelessness in the syllabus, it might be hard to fit the two so we 
should push that for later. We should focus on the homelessness first.  

15:25 
 

C. DISCUSSION ITEM - CSUEB Finals Policy 
The Senator of Alumni Relations will update the entire Senate on the Finals Policy. 
K. Parada states that there is a meeting next Monday. I do not have much of an update now. 
I wanted to meet with the chair, but I never received a response. I will have to update you all 
at the next meeting. B. Kuehnis asks if there will be a vote on it. K. Parada states that it was 
passed last year and ASI has the ability, as a body, to come up with a policy and take it to the 
Academic Senate for them to vote. We do not have to pass a resolution. We took it to them 
and they deferred it back down to Curriculum Instruction Committee and Faculty Affairs 
Committee. These are the one committee tell professors how to conduct and teach their 
material and the other protects their rights. It has to go through those channels before it is 
voted on by the University.  

17:19  
 

D. DISCUSSION ITEM - 



 

 

understand that they are fining students, as a suggestion, it would be good to word it better. 
P. Chudinov states that he spoke to J. Mercado, the Senator of Commuter students and he is 
with me on it. It will be a joint collaboration between the two of us. We are trying to find four 
contacts in the city of Hayward in order to move forward. J. Mercado says that they did 
discuss the idea. I think it is a good idea to send it to Parking and Transportation, but I do not 
think they can take much action in terms of executing what is being asked. We should look 



 

 

that they should get in contact with Jehu Cazares who is in charge of Facilities in housing. He 
is someone that has to be involved with this. I am not sure if the people you are working with 
have contacted him, but it would be best to contact him. If you want, I can contact him for 
you. A. De Leon asks that next semester, are you trying to include the students as well. 
 D. Cuevas states that Winnie Kwofie, who is in charge of Facilities, was out on a family 
emergency, which is why the date was set. She told me for the spring semester, we will go by 
what was written in the resolution. B. Golez states that having more lights on campus has 
been mentioned, especially around housing. When we had representatives come to speak, they 
shut it down by saying the lights will shine into the dorms. I was driving around and went into 
Costco and saw that there are lights that are no higher than your hip that can be placed 
throughout housing. I would like to go to a Safety Walk and mention that lights are needed. 
D. Cuevas says the first one was during the day time, and the 14th one will be during the 
nighttime. P. Chudinov 





 

 

kickoff is coming up next. Even though it is a couple months out, she will still be discussing 
it during the meetings. She says she is a part of SAAC (Student Athletic Advisory Council), 
and she will be speaking to them about some concerns that have been brought up by the 
student athletes.  

36:50 
 

D. Senator of International Students (2 minutes) 
P. Chudinov states that this year he is planning on educating international students about 
campus resources and promoting multiculturalism, while creating a safe environment for the 
Cal State East Bay community. He will achieve this through a series of initiatives that involves 
with groups. They involve organizing gathers for international students that educate them 
about our resources and cultures and make their university experience more comfortable. He 
is working on initiatives to make our campus safe access by petitioning the City of Hayward 



 

 

 


